Central Coast Weavers

Guild Meeting

January 9, 2020

Attendance:  53.

Welcome – President D’Elin called the meeting to order at 9:46.  She wished all a Happy New Year and welcomed visiting member John Morse.    Hospitality hostesses were Carol Snow and Carol Rixen.  D’Elin noted that we needed sign-ups for refreshments; if no one signs up, there will no refreshments.
Show and Tell – Yvonne was wearing a garment she made from a Katherine Weber warp.  Lynne Beebe showed a pillow she wove from yarns she got in Tanzania.  She acquired it at a commune for deaf people.  Nancy W. showed a vest knit from variegated cashmere yarn.  Barb showed a rug made from Pendleton mill-ends.  Sandra showed a number of beautiful  towels.  For this project, she picked a threading (parallel points) and figured out how many ways she could weave them.  Linda G. showed a rug, the last thing she wove on her 4-shaft loom; she now has an 8-shaft Gilmore.  She also received many partial cones of Jaggerspun wool and silk as well as many other items.  Jannie wore a jacket made of silk fabric, which she color-hue dyed,  cut into strips and wove off-loom into the jacket. Kathy A. showed/wore a poncho she knit from hand dyed and hand spun yarn. 

Program – Yvonne told us about the Pendleton Woolen Mills, their history and products.   It all started when Thomas Kay, English weaver, moved to Oregon in 1863.  He founded the Thomas Kay Mill in Salem, which is no longer in operation.  His daughter Fanny was involved in the operation and management of the mill.  She married C. P. Bishop, a man with expertise in manufacturing and marketing.  Their three sons were later involved in the mill operation.  They bought the Pendleton Woolen Mill, which was defunct at the time, and reopened it in 1909.  Blankets for Northwest and Southwest native American tribes had been a mainstay of the previous mill, so the head weaver met with Nez Perce and Hopi/Navajo people for their color and design preferences; the mill then made blankets by carloads for the southwest.  The Chief Joseph blanket, one of first, is still being manufactured; it is now available in 12 colorways.  Actress Mary Pickford made the Harding blanket very popular.  They opened a second mill in Washougal focusing on fabric for woolen shirts, and in 1924 introduced bright colors and plaids.  By 1929, they were offering a full line of sportswear for men.  In 1949, they introduced women’s wear and are still selling jacket and skirt models introduced years ago.  

Yvonne described her tour of the mill, aided by their brief video.  The dye room dyes spools of yarn and fleece in 525 pound batches.  Their scientific process assures that all dye lots are exactly the same.  Although most processes are fully automated, the harnesses, over 4000 ends, are still threaded by hand.  She then showed us her extensive collection of blankets, garments and other items made by the mill.

Announcements

•Becky announced there will be a highway clean up Wednesday morning, 8 a.m., meeting at the Santa Margarita park and ride lot..

•Kay announced that she had books and magazines for sale; as well as some free magazines.

•Carol Rixon announced that there is a tapestry display about climate change  at the Mills Building in San Francisco, running to the end of the month.


•Cat announced she has a source of free alpaca.

•Yvonne announced that the March meeting will be a field trip to the Horsefeather Ranch in Arroyo Grande.  The group will meet at Diane’s house for a business meeting first, then carpool for the tour.  The cost is $10 if you sign up and pay in advance or $20 if you pay on the day.  Guests are $20.  In May, Cameron Taylor-Brown will speak on Anni Albers, German-American fiber artist.  In the afternoon, she will do a ½ day workshop weaving with mixed media.  The cost will be $30 or $40 depending on how many people sign up for it.  There is a sign-up sheet in the narthex. 


•Patricia announced that there may be a workshop last week of May. 

•Kathy B. reminded people to sign up for the annual luncheon January 25 at the River Grill in Solvang.

Business Meeting


Chair reports

Treasurer’s Report – Karen reported balances of $6385.89 in checking and  $8747.75 in savings.  The expense form is on the web site, on the member info page.

Programs

Thursday – At the February meeting, Gael Mueller will speak on the tartan she designed and registered, inspired by Antarctica.  The March meeting will be the tour to Horsefeather Ranch, previously announced.
Saturday – Kathy reported the February 29th meeting will be at Jannie’s house, where she will introduce kumihimo on the marudai.
Workshops – Patricia announced the possibility of a program and workshops with Joanne Hall on the last weekend of May.  There would be the Saturday meeting, followed by a 2 ½ day (Saturday afternoon,  Sunday and Monday) workshop on Swedish weaving. On Tuesday, she may hold two half-day workshops on countermarch and damask looms.  In September, Ruby Leslie may give a workshop but plans are still indefinite.   In January 2021,  Daryl Lancaster will hold a five day garment construction workshop.


Web site – Karen encouraged people to let her know about problems. 
 
Special Interest Groups – The tapestry group will have a meeting February 8, 1 pm.  Contact Cindy for more information.  There will be a demonstration of weaving pinwheels on a rigid heddle loom at their meeting Tuesday, 1 p.m.  Contact Diane for more information.  The garment group will hold a sew-in this Fridat through Sunday at Nancy’s.
Historian – Marya announced she will work with Karen to create a history page on the web site.  She asked for photos of Guild events.
Retreat – Roberta announced the retreat will be the second weekend of November.   Sign ups will begin in April.
CNCH – Kay announced that the scholarship fund raiser raffle will be baskets prepared by each Guild.  With the focus on “green”, these will include partial cones, project ideas, books, small equipment.  People with items to donate can give them to Kay at the February or March meeting or bring to barn. 

Study group – Jannie announced that the first meeting will be next Thursday at Barb Schneiderhan’s house.  At this meeting, we will decide on the topic for  the year.


Continuing Business

Railroad Curtain project – Jannie described the project to weave curtains for the historic café car located at the SLO Railroad Museum.  The yarn, 10/2 Flaxen, has been ordered.  We hope for participation from many Guild members.  Jannie thinks she may have enough weavers.  Patricia and the Thornes will put on yardage for people who want to weave but not set up a loom.  We could use more sewing/pressing people.  We are focusing on a spring finish.  Train Days are the beginning of May, a target to aim for.

Announcements


Patricia will be holding a beginning weaving class next weekend.
President D’Elin adjourned the meeting at11:53.

Respectfully submitted,

Rosemary Thorne

Recording Secretary
